Minutes of the Parish Pastoral Council Meeting

Wednesday 14th January 2015 at 7.15pm in the Church Hall

For actions arising , please refer to the Action list at the end of this document

Present:
 Fr Danny, Ann Burke, Nicki Craggs, Anne Gibbons, Maura Holt, Patrick Doherty,  Shaun Howard, Katharine Ferguson, Theresa McDougall, Mary McNab,  Larissa Okyere, John Weeks, Claudia Wing. 
Associates:  Kate Carroll, Thomas Donkor, Steve Rollins.
1  Welcome 

Maura welcomed everyone to the meeting and extended a warm welcome to associate members – Kate Carroll, Thomas Donkor and Steve Rollins.  Renata (Clayton) had stepped down from the PPC at the end of 2014 and Maura thanked her for her contribution to the work of the PPC last year as leader of the New Evangelisation team.  

Our last formal PPC meeting was on 12 November 2014.  In December, we replaced the formality of our PPC meetings with an Advent Prayer Service beautifully organised by Fr Danny and Mary (McNab), followed by a social gathering.  This gave us the opportunity to pause during Advent and the busy month of December, take time to draw breath and thank God for all the blessings that He had poured on our Parish in 2014.  

Tonight’s meeting is about picking up from where we left off at our last formal meeting in November when we started to ponder the very troubling report that Mary had compiled after attending the October Foodbank Conference ‘Tackling Poverty in Bracknell’ on behalf of the Parish and the lingering question that we must continue to address: What can we do to play our part in lifting children and families in our town out of poverty?     

2  Prayer and Formation
Bishop Philip has announced that this year is to be a Year of Prayer – Sharing the Joy of the Gospel: “We need to pray for a new energy and creativity to witness even more brightly to Our Lord’s love, especially to the poor and needy in our midst”.  Having sung the hymn ‘Christ be our Light’, we said together the prayer that Bishop Philip has asked us to pray this year.
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Fr Danny then led us in our time of Prayer and Formation that Bishop Philip asks for at all meetings in the Diocese.  

Prayers were said for those who had died during the Christmas/New Year period - David Hancock†, Dermot Murphy†, Mary Margaret Gourlay†, Gloria Carmen Marriot† and Margaret Turner†.  We also prayed for their families and friends and the bereaved families of those tragically killed in the events in Paris last week.  
3 Apologies 

Apologies were received from Louise Birley, Hilary Bone, Serafina Delmundo, Peter Hancock, Kenneth Maimo, Marion McGuire, Jan McTague, Simon Mwanje and Marie-Danielle Tichbon.

4 Approval of Minutes from the meeting held on 12th November 2014

The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed as a fair and accurate record.

5 Actions arising from those minutes 

04/8 Photographs on website. We are very grateful to Simon (Mwanje) for agreeing to take on the role of Webmaster.  He had a meeting with Mary (McNab) before Christmas and has been familiarising himself with how the website works.  Maura/Mary and Simon will meet to review what needs to be done, including photos.  

Refer to Action 1/01
06/10 Research World Youth Day 2016 Poland.  Ongoing.  Update next meeting. 
09/1 Print and laminate School Welcome cards.   Action completed.  
09/2 Arrange Census weekend.  Ongoing.  Need to set date. 

09/4 Group Photo.  Ongoing.  A photo was taken at the end of the evening (14 Jan). As 9 PPC members were absent from the meeting it was decided to take another photo at our February meeting in the hope that all members will be present.
09/5 Find a trainer/mentor for Altar Servers.  Ongoing.  Update next meeting.
09/10 Christmas Children’s Mass.  The feedback on the Children’s Mass at 5pm on Christmas Eve was very positive.  




Action Completed.  
As a Parish we were very blessed to have the choice of 5 Christmas Masses.  Thanks to everyone who helped to make everything run so smoothly.  Thanks also to Peter and John for organising the chairs (as an overflow if necessary) in the Hall.  Fr Danny was complimented on the crib.  Fr Andrew (Pinsent), who said Mass on the Sunday after Christmas Day, remarked on how it was the most beautiful crib that he had seen.   
10/3 Invite those who were confirmed in June to start Year 2 of their Confirmation journey. Ongoing.  Update next meeting.
10/4 Additional Confirmation Catechists needed. Ongoing. Update next meeting.
10/5 Look into suitable courses for our Catechists including the Echoes training programme.  Action Completed.  Maura said that 2 training days have been advertised in the current Parish newsletter but, to date, she was unaware of anyone planning to attend:

· a Study Day for Catechists – "Come Follow Me" - is being held at St Mary's, Alton on 17th January 2015 9.30am-4.30pm. The day is primarily aimed at those leading Children's Liturgy on Sundays. 

· Echoes - a parish based formation for catechists and those involved in handing on the Faith. It builds on a sense of parish community and shared responsibility for the work of catechesis. A special training day for Priests and Catechists will be held at St Edward the Confessor, Chandler’s Ford, SO53 2DU on 24 January 2015 10.00am - 3.00pm.  
Ann (Burke) said that not enough notice was given of these dates in the Parish newsletter as they only appeared in the first newsletter of the New Year (weekend of 10/11 Jan). 










     Refer to Action 1/02
Note: It is important to sign up to the Portsmouth e-news  for all the latest news as well as as advance notice of training days.    


                                Refer to Action 1/03
Fr Danny commented that we need to develop a culture of encouraging people to attend events and training.  It is important that our Catechists are properly trained and receive ongoing training.   






     Refer to Action 1/04
Shaun (Howard) raised the concern that a lot of these training days involve travelling to locations in the southern half of the Diocese. 
10/7 Consider having a Called and Gifted workshop for our Parish.  Ongoing.   
Update - Several workshops are already planned in the Diocese for the coming year, including:- 
16/17 January: St Swithun Wells  30/31 January: Alton Parish 27/28 February: Hampshire Downs Parish 20/21 March: Great Park Pastoral Area (Maidenhead, Windsor) 8/9 May: Southampton Central & West Pastoral Area, 5/6 June: Reading Pastoral Area 
According to the Portsmouth e-news, there may be extra spaces in some of these workshops. If anyone is interested in experiencing Called and Gifted, they can email the Called and Gifted team at calledandgifted@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk 
10/8 Additional people needed for the Friday evening Youth Band rota.  
We now have enough adults signed up until Easter to supervise the Friday evening Youth Band.  








     Action  Completed.  
Maura thanked Maria for organising the rota and for everyone involved.  As Fr Danny mentioned previously, we need people trained for this important area, particularly those trained in youth work who might agree to go through the Safeguarding process.  We are preparing the groundwork for when we hopefully have a Youth Worker in our Pastoral Area. Fr Danny said that, due to the success of the ‘Living our Faith’ programme, this in time will become a reality.    Larissa said that the Youth Band started up their practices again last Friday 9th January after the Christmas break.  They have been coming up with actions/ideas that they can focus on to develop their youth band in the coming year.  Fr Danny thanked everyone who helps and supports our young people and those who have signed up to the new rota. 
10/10 Organise monthly Youth Social Evening.  Ongoing.  Update next meeting.  
There was extremely positive feedback on the Youth Party which took place on Friday 12th December.  There were 30 young people including members of the Youth Band, some of those confirmed last June and Year 7 pupils.  Thanks go to Tom and Larissa for all of their efforts.  On the evening, the young people organised everything themselves with the adult helpers just seeing to the food and refreshments.  The subsequent feedback from parents was that they would like to see regular social evenings.  Larissa agreed that it was a really enjoyable evening.  
Larissa said that on Sat 15 November a group of 7 young people from our Parish attended ‘Voice in the Desert’, a Diocesan youth event in Southampton.  This involved a performance from a theatre group, TenTen theatre and workshops including a drama workshop, music workshop and spiritual survival workshop.  At the Mass in the afternoon, celebrated by Bishop Philip, the members of our Youth Band present were asked to sing the Communion Hymn.  A very proud moment!

We discussed the Flame2 Youth event being organised by CYMFED (Catholic Youth Ministry Federation) which will take place at Wembley Arena on Sat 7th March, 2015.  It is aimed at young people from Year 10 - young adult.  It was agreed that we would like as many young people as possible from our Parish to attend. This will be advertised to our young people via Facebook, personal email, flyers and newsletter in the coming week.                                           








       Refer to Action 1/05
Shaun mentioned that The Catenian Association has paid for a number of tickets in order to make them more readily available to those who would like to go, but maybe can’t afford it. 
11/02 Find out if we can book places for young people from our Parish to go with Bishop Philip to the World Youth Day in Poland in 2016.  Update - We still need to find out if our Parish can book places on the coach to go with Bishop Philip to join Pope Francis in Poland or whether individual bookings can only be made.  Mary said that Krzysztof had mentioned the possibility of a group from our Parish staying at a house that his family owns in Poland and Mary wondered if, having travelled independently, it would be possible for a group of young people from our Parish to link up with Bishop Philip in Poland.  Fr Danny said that the 5 young people whom he sent to the World Youth Day in Spain (2011) are all now Catechists so this really is a worthwhile investment in the youth of the Parish. Ongoing.   Update next meeting.
11/04 Decide on what (drum kit) is required for the Youth Band. As there may be a bit more budget available to the youth group, they may wish to consider all the items they need.                                                                                            Ongoing.   Update next meeting.
11/05 Organise Welcomers etc for the Youth Mass at 4pm on 30 November.  Action  Completed. 

11/06 Ensure that the heating is on in the Church for the Life in the Spirit Prayer Group.  Action Completed.
11/07 Gospel Challenge to advertise as Advent Preparation evenings.  Action Completed.
11/08 Increase the number of Eucharistic Ministers at Sat 6pm and Sunday 10.30am Masses.  The frequency of duty at the 6pm Mass is every 2-3 weeks and at the 10.30am Mass is every 2 weeks.  Ongoing.  Update next meeting.
11/09 Help Carol Nichols identify people suitable to replace her on the Bracknell SACRE.   Ongoing.  Fr Danny said that he would speak to the Schools to see if they had any ideas.           








   
11/10 Organise training for those who carry out Baptism preparation.  Ongoing. Update next meeting.  
11/11 Inform everyone that the Youth Mass on 30 Nov will be at 4pm.  Action Completed.  
11/12 Arrange a meeting in the New Year on ‘How to involve our young people within the Church’.  Ongoing.  Date to be arranged.  
11/13 Look into the possibility of changing the date of the Carol Concert to 18 December 2014.  This proved possible.  Action Completed.
The feedback on the Carol Concert was very positive albeit clearer, more detailed communication between all involved would have avoided duplication of effort.  However it was a wonderful evening that would be well worth repeating.  It was great to see a photo taken of the carol concert outside the Church appear on the Portsmouth Diocese Facebook page and in the Portsmouth e-news.  Thanks were extended to the pupils, teachers and staff at the Schools and to the New Evangelisation/Hospitality team who organised the mulled wine and mince pies in the Hall afterwards. 

11/14 Ask Hugh Gibbons to be MC at the Carol Concert.  Action Completed.  
11/15 Inform Youth Band of the change of date of the Carol Concert.  In the event, they did not take part in the Carol Concert.  Action Completed.  
11/16 Find out about families in need of our help from case workers who work with the SVP and refer cases to them.  Jan was unable to attend the meeting.   Ongoing.  Report next meeting.  

Thomas (Donkor) said that he had recently joined the Ascot & Bracknell SVP.  In his job he visits many homes in Bracknell.  Fr Danny said that this might be a way of identifying people who need financial help or the support of the Parish/SVP. Thomas explained that he could provide information without mentioning the church as such, in order that those in most need do not think that they will only get help if they are willing to go to Church. Mary said that she could try to liaise with the local authority to see if there is a suitable way of indentifying anyone within our area who needs support.                        Refer to Action 1/06
11/17 Raise awareness of the work of the SVP in schools.  Jan was unable to attend the meeting.   Ongoing.  Report next meeting.  

11/18 Find out if the Foodbank is taking donations of toys.  No, they were not.  Thanks to everyone who contributed to the Foodbank request for Christmas food items.








                                      Action Completed.  
6. The Year Ahead – Building a Missionary Parish 

Bishop Philip said recently “Many drift away from Christianity because they fail to develop a personal relationship with Christ and a sense of vocation to discipleship. This is something central to our own efforts of new evangelisation in the Diocese of Portsmouth: helping people to pray, to find God, to meet Jesus and to be transformed in His presence, especially in the Holy Eucharist”.

Fr Danny explained that as we deepen our life of prayer and share the need to help those in need, we are building a Missionary Parish but we need to engage with the whole parish in order to build a momentum.  Fr Danny said that Bishop Philip is setting up in every Pastoral Area an Evangelisation Strategy Team, to direct the work of mission at a local level.  (There are information cards on ‘Evangelisation Strategy Teams’ available in the porch.)  Pastoral areas are now grouped together to form super-Pastoral areas/Deaneries.  (The Dean of the Pastoral areas of South Berkshire, Great Park and Reading is Canon David Hopgood, Windsor.) 
Maura drew attention to Proclaim 15 (see attachments), a project of the Bishops’ Conference of England and Wales to encourage new expressions of Catholic joy and missionary outreach.  A major highlight will be the National Evangelisation Conference ‘The Joy of the Gospel: Building a Missionary Parish’ in Birmingham on Sat 11 July 2015.  There will be some Parish Small Group materials available to download from the Bishops’ Conference website from the end of January. The 3 evangelisation themed sessions are titled:

1. Meeting Jesus: The only one who can save me
2. Learning to be a Missionary Disciple: Sitting at the feet of Jesus
3. Jesus is alive: Go and tell my brothers.
Maura suggested that the materials might be considered for use during Lent.  










      Refer to Action 1/07
It was felt that it would be a good idea to invite people to attend such events rather than put a notice in the newsletter which runs the risk of going un-noticed or un-read.
St Mary’s Gosport was the first in the Diocese to initiate Nightfever.  There are 2 essential elements 1) a Catholic Church bathed in candle light with all focus towards the Blessed Sacrament on the altar and with a group singing gentle songs of praise and 2) the church needs to be in or near the heart of a town on a busy Friday/Saturday night. Volunteers carrying a lantern invite passers-by to come in to the church to light a candle, enjoy the music and unwind.  Although we are located in the town centre, it could not be described as ‘busy’ on a Fri/Sat night at the moment.  Fr Danny said that with the regeneration of the town centre this might be something that we could consider.   

Fr Danny said that there would be a service of Taize Meditation, Singing, Silence and Readings by Candlelight in the Church on the 28th February 2015. Taize is an ecumenical

sung and silent participatory prayer service designed to achieve a contemplative

state.  This will be advertised in the newsletter and everyone is welcome to this experience of reflection and renewal.
With the resignation of Renata at the end of 2014, Shaun volunteered to lead the New Evangelisation Team.  Fr Danny thanked him for doing so.   

7. A.O.B
Bereavement Support – Steve (Rollins) would like to set up a Bereavement Support Group in the Parish.   He spoke about Jesus’ attitude towards the bereaved and that such a group is an opportunity to let people know that we are there for them and that we journey with them in their grief.   It was proposed that a group could come together to offer support to the bereaved in our Parish. This would require some training and information being provided for those who would like to help in order to ensure that they are able to do so.  Steve would offer to lead this group.  Members of the PPC agreed that there was a need in the Parish for such a group and they supported Steve in this.  Fr Danny thanked Steve for offering to set up such a group.  Steve agreed to speak about this at all Masses one weekend.   



     



Refer to Action 1/08
Fr Danny mentioned that Steve should also consult the Diocese of Portsmouth Bereavement and Loss Support Group: Handbook.   
Coincidentally there had been an email to the PPC just before Christmas asking us to consider whether it would be possible to expand in the Parish newsletter the mention of Parishioners who have died to include a bit of background or a photo.  It was thought that a photo in the newsletter would not be appropriate but it would largely depend on each individual/family concerned and their wishes. Someone suggested that there could be a place within the church where a photo could be placed for a period of time. Fr Danny had a memorial area in his last Parish where a small crucifix with the person’s name on it was placed.  These suggestions could be made by Fr Danny as part of the funeral preparations. 

Car Park  - It was decided not to change Mass times. It was agreed that this would cause more problems than it solved eg Counters after Sunday Mass would not finish until well into the afternoon. 8.30am Mass is popular with night shift workers who come straight to Mass from their night shift.  The 8.30am Mass is the earliest Mass on a Sunday morning in our Pastoral area.  The service yard is going to be unavailable soon due to the Bracknell Regeneration.  It was agreed that we should encourage the able bodied to use the car parks and allow the elderly or those less able to park in the Church car park.  Further advice/Details will be provided in the newsletter. 
                                 Refer to Action 1/09
The Great Bracknell Community Gallery – See update (attachment).  The public launch of the Community Gallery of Greeters and Inspirers will take place on 28th March.  It’s not too late to get organised to take part.  Have a look at Hugh’s revised website www.bracknellcommunitygallery.org
Notice board – More work is needed from the schools. It was suggested that the flags could be removed or moved to the top of the board. Katharine offered to see to this.         








     Refer to Action 1/10
Renewal Day for those working with young people (Catechists, teachers, youth ministers) - is being held on the 28th February 2015, 11.00am-4.00pm, St Peter’s Catholic Primary School, Oliver’s Battery Road North, Winchester SO22 4JB
Bracknell Homeless Forum -  Jan (McTague)SVP has volunteered to represent the Parish at this on 23rd January, 2015.  She’ll be accompanied by Teresa Taylor SVP.
Bracknell Forest Faith and Belief Forum -  Maura attended the Bracknell Forest Faith and Belief Forum evening of ‘Forgiveness’  on the 20th November 2014.
Hall Manager – It was suggested that this would help with the number of people wishing to use the hall.
Churches Together in Berkshire AGM – 16th  March 2015, Methodist Church Wokingham.
Quiz Night – Please support Catherine Hannan's super Charity Quiz and Raffle on   17th January 2015 at 7.15pm in the Church Hall in aid of Child Bereavement UK. 
CAFOD PORTSMOUTH SUPPORTERS’ MEETING - CAFOD Portsmouth will be holding a meeting for all supporters on Saturday 31 January 2015 from 10am until 1.30pm at St Bede’s RC Primary School (Popley Way, Basingstoke, RG24) 
Lighting/Electricity – This is currently being upgraded in the loft area to ensure that it can be safely used by the youth. 

Children’s Liturgy -  Ann (Burke) reported that there were 68 children at Children’s Liturgy at 10.30am Mass last Sunday 11th January! There is a need to monitor the numbers attending Children’s Liturgy at 10.30am Mass and review at our next PPC meeting.      




                              

                 Refer to Action 1/11
We need to consider ways to support Ann and her team at the 10.30am Mass.  Fr Danny said that one of the sofas will soon be going which will increase the space to accommodate the large number of children. If resources are needed then this should be notified to the Finance Committee.

8. Closing Prayer
The meeting closed with a prayer. 

PPC ACTION LIST

	
	What
	Who
	When

	06/10
	Research World Youth Day 2016 Poland.
	All
	Ongoing.  Update next meeting

	09/2
	Arrange Census Weekend


	Mary/Fr Danny
	Ongoing.  Set date in the New Year.

	09/4
	Group photo of PPC members
	All
	Next meeting – 11th February 2015

	09/5
	Find a trainer/mentor for Altar Servers
	Fr Danny
	Ongoing. Update next meeting.

	10/3
	Invite those who were confirmed in June to start Year 2 of their Confirmation course.
	Fr Danny/Mary/ Krzysztof
	Report next meeting

	10/4
	Additional Confirmation Catechists needed.
	Fr Danny/Mary/Krzysztof
	Report next meeting

	10/7
	Consider having a  Called and Gifted workshop for our Parish
	The Contemplative Life Team/Fr Danny
	Report next meeting

	10/9
	Ensure that Readers and Eucharistic Ministers are organised, if necessary, for the monthly Youth Mass
	Youth Band/Education and Formation Team
	Ongoing.  Continue to monitor. Next Youth Mass – Sunday 22nd February at  5pm

	10/10
	Organise monthly Youth Social Evening
	Youth Band/Education and Formation Team
	Ongoing. Update next meeting. 

	11/02
	Find out if we can book places for young people from our Parish to go with Bishop Philip to the World Youth Day in Poland in 2016.
	Mary
	Update next meeting

	11/04
	Decide on what (drum kit) is required for the Youth Band.
	
	Ongoing. Update next meeting.

	11/08
	Increase the number of Eucharistic Ministers at Sat 6pm Mass and Sunday 10.30am Mass.
	Fr Danny
	Ongoing.  Update next meeting.

	11/09
	Help Carol Nicholls identify people who may be suitable to replace her on the Bracknell SACRE
	Fr Danny- Schools
	Ongoing.  Update next meeting.

	11/10
	Organise training for those who carry out Baptism Preparation.
	Fr Danny/Contemplative Life Team
	Update next meeting.

	11/12
	Arrange a meeting in the New Year on ‘How to involve our Young people within the Church’.
	Fr Danny/Mary/Education and Formation team/Confirmation Catechists
	Update next meeting.

	11/16
	Find out about families in need of our help from Case Workers who work with the SVP and refer cases to them.
	Jan/Ascot & Bracknell SVP
	Report next meeting.

	11/17
	Raise awareness of the work of the SVP. (Posters in schools/ school newsletters )
	Jan/Ascot & Bracknell SVP
	Report next meeting.

	1/01
	Review what needs to be done on the Parish website
	Maura/Mary and Simon
	Arrange a date to meet before next PPC meeting

	1/02
	Give as much notice as possible in Parish newsletter of training days/events. 
	Mary/Chris
	Report next meeting.

	1/03
	Sign up to receive Portsmouth e-news
	All
	As soon as possible

	1/04
	Review need for training/ongoing training  of Catechists
	Fr Danny/ Contemplative Life team
	Update March meeting.  

	1/05
	Advertise Flame 2 event to young people via Facebook, personal email, flyers and newsletter
	Mary/Maura/Educational and Formation Team
	Update next meeting.

	1/06
	Identify  people in Bracknell who need help or support from our Parish/SVP
	Thomas (Donkor)
Mary (McNab)
	Report next meeting

	1/07
	Evaluate the 3 evangelisation themed sessions -Proclaim’15,   possibly for use in Lent.
	New Evangelisation Team
	Report next meeting

	1/08
	Arrange a weekend to speak to the Parish about the setting up of a Bereavement Support Group.
	Steve (Rollins)
	Before next meeting.  Report next meeting 

	1/09
	Give further advice/guidance re Car Park through the Parish newsletter.
	Fr Danny/Mary/Chris
	Report next meeting

	1/10
	Update noticeboard – move up/remove flags – middle section needs attention
	Katharine
	Report next meeting

	1/11
	Review attendance at Children’s Liturgy at 10.30am Mass (Safeguarding/Health and Safety issues)
	Ann Burke/Marion McGuire
	24th Jan, 8th Feb
Report next meeting


